
 

 

19 January 2022 
 
 
 
Hon Nanaia Mahuta 
Minister of Local Government 
 
 
 
Tēnā koe Minister Mahuta 
 
LETTER OF EXPECTATIONS 2021/22 - Updated 
 
I write on behalf of the Board to acknowledge your updated letter of expectations of 11 November 2021.   
 
Because we were made aware of your additional expectations before receiving your formal letter, we were 
able to incorporate them into our Plan to 30 June 2022 that we shared with you and our monitoring agency 
in mid-November.  For ease of reference, a further copy is attached to this letter. 
 
We will be reporting to you quarterly on these revised commitments, effective from Q2 2021/22 (ending 
31 December 2021).  This report will be provided to our monitoring team after it has been signed off by the 
Board at the February meeting. 
 
I trust the regular Taumata Arowai updates in your weekly Department of Internal Affairs’ Status Report 
have been helpful for keeping abreast of developments.   
 
Finally, I thank you for your acknowledgement of our work to date and wish you well as you continue to 
deliver on the Three Waters programme.   
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
Dame Karen Poutasi 
Chair, Taumata Arowai  
 
Cc Paul James, Chief Executive, Department of Internal Affairs 


